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No. AIBSNLEA/PGM (BW)/2017      Date: 13.06.2017  
 
To,  
 
The PGM (BW), 
BSNL Corporate Office, 
Kashmere Gate, New Delhi. 

 
Subject: Request for creation/allotment of additional EE (C)/SDE (C) posts for Odisha 

Circle to cater to External works.   
 
Respected Sir, 
 
As per BSNL policy decision, civil wing is procuring many external projects from state/central 
government authorities and earning a sizeable revenue in the shape of departmental fees. Within a 
short span BSNL Odisha Civil Wing has been able to undertake PMC work for Odisha Forest 
Department, Odisha Labor & Employment Department, Odisha Forest Development Corporation, 
Chilka Development Authorities, Coir Board, Vocational Rehabilitation Centre Hostel etc. to the 
tune of about Rs.123 Crore. The fact may be got verified from CE (C), BSNL Odisha Civil Zone, 
Bhubaneswar, if required. 
 
On the other hand, the staff strength is dwindling day by day and it is nearly impossible to meet the 
expectations of the client departments regarding target dates of completion. In that case BSNL not 
only will earn a bad reputation but will also lose the revenue. The fact may be appreciated that with 
proper HR deployment only the targets for earning of additional revenue can be met. 
 
It is also a fact that the many divisions and subdivisions in Odisha circle are being manned by look 
after EE(C)s/SDE(C)s and some subdivisions have even not a single JTO(C) which is jeopardizing 
the progress of works what to talk about procuring more external projects.  
 
In view of the above, it is requested to kindly arrange to create one Civil Division at Bhubaneswar 
for external works with three more SDE(C)s and three more JTO(C)s under this division in the 
interest of BSNL.  

 
Thanking you Sir. 

         Yours sincerely 
-sd- 

          (Prahlad Rai) 
  General Secretary 

Copy to: 
 
1. The Director (HR), BSNL Board, New Delhi. 
 
 
 


